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May 5, 2021 
 
     [SENT VIA EMAIL: CHRISTOPHER.RAYNOR@YORK.CA] 
Chris Raynor, Regional Clerk      
Regional Municipality of York 
17250 Yonge Street 
Newmarket, ON  
L3Y 6Z1 

 
Dear Mr. Raynor: 
 
RE:  REQUEST FOR A TEMPORARY POP-UP CLINIC   
 
For your information and records, at its electronic meeting held on May 4, 2021 the 
Council of the Town of East Gwillimbury enacted as follows: 
 

WHEREAS the Holland Landing postal code L9N in East Gwillimbury has been 
identified as an emerging hot spot with increasing rates of COVID-19 infection, 
and 
 
WHEREAS this area also hosts a number of workplaces and retailers that serve 
a greater regional population, and 
 
WHEREAS Council recognizes that vaccine supply and staffing limitations render 
a permanent vaccine clinic located in East Gwillimbury a challenging initiative at 
this time, 
 
BE IT THEREFORE RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Town of East 
Gwillimbury support Mayor Hackson’s request that a temporary pop-up clinic be 
implemented by York Region Public Health in the Town of East Gwillimbury to 
address the pressing need to improve vaccination rates in this emerging hot spot. 

 
If you have any further questions, feel free to contact the undersigned.  
 
Yours truly, 

 
 
Fernando Lamanna, B.A., CMO, Dipl. M.M. 
Municipal Clerk 
 


